UNIVERSITY OF KANSAS Lawrence

January 22, 1943

To Members of the University Faculty:

We realize howmany demands there are on your time and money. I have refused to take the chairmanship of many worthwhile activities this year because of my reticence in asking you to give for any cause.

But anyone who has been to Warm Springs, Georgia, and has seen the impeded and suffering youth in that great foundation could not hesitate to cooperate in this great national undertaking. And too, to see some of these Kansas youth walking on Mount Oread who derived the healing benefits of the Warm Springs Foundation cannot help but cause a tug at the heartstrings that will loosen your purse strings.

There are many ways to give, and this, the President's Birthday Party, is but one of the many. Danny Bachman's orchestra will play for the party at the Community Building, January 30. Tickets will be on sale at the following places: Business Office, Alumni Office, Hospital, Law School Office, Memorial Union Building, School of Education Office, School of Pharmacy Office, School of Engineering Office, School of Fine Arts Office, Watson Library, Physical Education Office.

It is necessary that I make a report to the committee regarding the sales by next Wednesday, January 27. We will be very glad to deliver any tickets if it is not convenient for you to call at any of these central locations for the purchase of same.

Won't you aid in helping the little fellow walk?

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education,

Varsity Basketball Coach.

Dollar inclosed. Never mind about the ticket,

E. M. Hopkins